Board of Directors

Regular Meeting

May 10th, 2023
Mohawk Valley Fire Station #1

92068 Marcola Rd.

Call to Order: President Woodworth called the meeting to order at 7:00pm
Roll Call:   Elmer Shew _  x __  Quentin Holmes __ X_ _   Elysia Johnson  _X _ _    
Kevin Woodworth __X
   Amy Stephens 
X _
Approval of Minutes: April 2023  board meeting 
President Woodworth asked if there were any corrections to last month’s board meeting minutes. There were none. President Woodworth asked for a motion; Quentin motioned to approve, and it was seconded by Elysia. It was approved 5-0.

Audience Participation (Citizen Testimony): None
Correspondence: None 
Emergency Prep Group: 
Community is still interested in the radio communication part. We will continue to use social media for outreach. We are hoping the new reader board will help with emergency prep group reach out

 The department has lock boxes people can use if they leave town that way the department can get in to their gate. 
Financial Report: April 2023 report 
The report was reviewed. The highlights include: 

· We are ahead of last year
· Extraction equipment repair

· Employee recognition awards

· Payment to Pine Ridge Golf Club for annual awards dinner

· Heat pump installation at station 4

· Payment for safety testing and an engine charger

· Life Flight membership and the new board members have been added 

· A check was torn so it was voided and rewritten

Chief says we’re going need to do a resolution on the budget and this is usually done in June. Quinton asked how much our budget can be off and Chief said we need to be within 10% in the category but the auditor says if we can clean it up we should. If there’s any discrepancies we will have to write a letter to the state but we are not sure if that has to be done this year it was done in the past. President Woodworth wanted to know if Quentin and the Chief have taught Quentin to be the financial backup person. There has not been time for it but there are binders ready in case the Chief needs to leave. President Woodworth wants to know when this can be done Chief said within six months he can meet with Quentin. 

President Woodworth asked for a motion; Elmer motioned to approve, and it was seconded by Quentin. It was approved 5-0.
Fire Chief Report:  Officer’s Report/ Maintenance Report/ Activity Report 
The Activity Report was discussed. The highlights include:

· We are always working on driver training

· Wildland fire training 

· Training with Eugene Springfield fire

· Matt attended Oregon Fire Chief’s conference and recommended all Officers to attend

Maintenance Report

The Maintenance Report was discussed. The highlights include:
· Replace 1416 battery charger
· Install solar light at fuel pump

· Replace station two air compressor since ours was stolen

· Set up Internet at station 2 and now we can monitor it through cameras

· Elmer asked about the heat sensors for the 1421 ladder and we had to do this because of the ladder testing

· Quentin asked about the brush rig and when it could be in service; Chief s thinking in May

Old Business:  
1. Grants
We will be doing the window film next week and then the seismic grant will be closed. We did not get the OSFM 3-year staffing grant; McKenzie was the only one in Lane county that did. 
2. Project Updates
We are looking to get a 1296 square foot home to save money at station 2. It is smaller than what we wanted but it fits within the county’s requirements. We need to submit planning approvals. Chief is suggesting that we finance it for five years, build up our equipment reserves, and then decide to pay it off after the five years. President Woodworth asked about the cost; the cost includes fencing, driveway and a house. Elmer asked about the septic. 

We have two options of where the septic can go but it is septic approved. Elmer also asked about a bathroom in the station, yes that is our goal. Chief gave an estimate of $275,000 so we had money to do additional projects. Chief will be looking into hiring a surveyor.
President Woodworth asked for a motion to approve Chief seeing through the planning process; Quentin motioned to approve, and it was seconded by Elmer. It was approved 5-0.
New Business:  
1. Conflagration Pay Policy Update
There are tracking issues with how we have been handling overtime during state fire deployments. The state and other Chiefs have suggested paid staff get overtime outside of contracts hours. This is better for staff when coming back during the week. 
The state has increased their pay for volunteers, so we did to.  The pay is kind of low but they do get paid for sleeping and it is pay 24/7. 

We increased the pay for the temporary employee, and we can get reimbursed by the state. 

Elmer asked if we could agree on it next meeting. Chief needs the document approved before fire season starts. 
2. Budget Resolution 2023-05
President Woodworth read the resolution for adopting the budget. 

President Woodworth asked for a motion to approve; Quentin motioned to approve, and it was seconded by Amy. It was approved 5-0 and signed. 
Items Not on Agenda:  
Chief would like the board’s approval to surplus the Tahoe. It has high miles and it’s sitting at station.  We will remove the radio for parts and if it goes to another agency, we will not pull off the lights. 
President Woodworth asked for a motion to surplus the Tahoe; Amy motioned to approve, and it was seconded by Elmer. It was approved 5-0.
We submitted a job offer to Faith Huff for the Outreach position. We have two more offers for other staff for the 4-month positions. Paid staff will start working four 10-hours so we have constant coverage. 

The board meetings are moving to Tuesdays in July.  The schedule is in the packet.  Amy pointed out the December date was wrong. It was corrected to December 12. 
Future Meeting Agenda Items:
. 
Next meeting  

Board Meeting  June 14, 2023

Adjourn: Adjourned at 7:50pm 
President Woodworth asked for a motion to adjourn; Quentin motioned to approve, and it was seconded by Elysia. It was approved 5-0.  

Public comment is invited.  Portions of this meeting may be held in executive session as per ORS 192.660.
The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities.  A request for an interpreter for the hearing impaired or for other accommodations for persons with disabilities should be made at least 24 hours before the meeting to Chief Steven Wallace at  541-933-2907.

Agenda Posted:  Marcola Community Market, Mohawk Valley Fire District #1, Mohawk General Store, Website.
Submitted by Brenda Williams 
